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KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE:  January 3, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Darlene Jarvis, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Dave Nault, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Fred Mullen

Also present: Jon Reckard  
MINUTES: October’s minutes were accepted

 OLD BUSINESS:
Funding for Foggs’ field

Ron Jarvis reported that he met with the Selectmen to ask that a line item for $1000 be placed in this year’s budget to cover costs associated with Foggs’ field.  Selectmen were provided with copies of an agreement signed by the Board of Selectmen in 2004.  At that time the Town accepted a gift of 43 acres of field and forest from Forrest and Vera Fogg with the understanding that the Town would maintain the field and stonewalls as the Foggs had.  Ron recounted the Kuncanowet Committee’s efforts to improve the field in hopes of getting it mowed in exchange for the hay cut from it.  Ron estimated the costs associated with brushing out the stonewalls every few years.  Dave Nault, the Committee’s selectmen representative, spoke in support of the line item.

NEW BUSINESS:

Foggs’ field 
Ron stated that he had contacted Bob Searles who has been mowing the field.  Since Bob expects fertilizer to cost as much as twice what it did last year, he is not planning to buy any this spring.  He does have cow manure that he could apply to the field with his spreader if the Committee could get it delivered to the field.  Ron contacted Bill Nichols who estimated it would cost about $100 an hour to have manure trucked to the field.

Culverts
Ron mentioned that the culvert at the trailhead still needs to be replaced.  Dave Nault said he’s spoken to Jeff Crosby about it.  Jeff has offered to do the work necessary if the Committee will purchase the culvert.  Dave added that Jeff would like to put in a 30 foot long plastic culvert that is 15 inches in diameter.  To get the culvert at the best price, Dave suggested Jeff purchase it and the Committee reimburse him afterwards.      

 The concrete culvert on the Mill Pond trail (near the junction of Mill Pond trail and Pond View Loop) is exposed.  Dave suggested asking Jeff what he recommends be done there.     
Ron offered to use his tractor to improve some areas on Mill Pond trail.  The tractor could dig through a few berms so that water no longer puddles in some spots.     

 Signage

Ron said he would like to install a few “please stay on the marked trail” signs but proposed that they should be placed along the trails themselves.  Jon Reckard asked if installing signs to indicate a path is not a trail makes more sense.  Woody Bowne mentioned that help was requested twice in the last few months by “hikers” that were injured.  At least one injured person was not on the trail and finding people off trail is not unusual.          
Jon Reckard reported that he’d posted a QR code on the sign post at the start of the trail system.  The code will enable hikers to download his PDF version of the trail map.  Woody requested a copy of the QR code to give to members of the fire department.      

 Members present at this meeting supported asking pet owners to clean up after their dog (if on the trail).  Ron proposed installing a kiosk at the trail head.  Peggy added that the kiosk at the New Boston trailhead (off of Riverside Drive) is a good example of a small kiosk.  She said that rules for an area are oftentimes listed at a trailhead. 

 Trail master
Ron described his inability to adequately fulfill his duties as “trail master”.  He conceded that it was, in truth, an honorary position which did not entitle one to vote at a meeting.  After little deliberation amongst members, Ron made a motion to bestow the title upon Jon Reckard.  The motion was seconded by Brett St. Clair and passed ((7-0).
 Membership
Ron shared Larry Cook’s letter of resignation with members.   A few years ago Larry was recruited to fill a public-at-large position on the Committee.  Larry has helped clear trails on “trail days” and whenever necessary.  Ron pointed out that Jon Reckard would be a likely candidate to fill the public-at-large slot.  Members present quickly recommended that the chairs of the Conservation Commission and the Town Forest Committee be asked to appoint Jon as a public-at-large member.        

NEXT MEETING:  April 4, 2023, 5:30 PM  

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

